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S&F Chair Glenn Gittings attended UPDC Monthly construction meeting: December 19th & 
January 14th   

S&F Meeting:  January 30, 2020.  Members Present:   John Morgan, Linda Leake, Glenn Gittings 

S&F Chair Glenn Gittings serving on Search Committee for Director of Maintenance and 
Renovations in Physical Plant 

 

Staff Senate Services & Facilities Committee Questions fielded from constituents and answers 
provided from Mark Watkins: 

1. When school is in sessions, the TARC shelter in front of CEHD on Cardinal Blvd seems to be a 
massive scooter dump site.  They seem to be Lime, Bird and Bolt.  Sometimes up to 10 or more 
at a time.   

a. Shawn Blackston sent an email to all of the scooter companies reminding them to be 
mindful of staging scooter near campus, blocking sidewalks.  He also walked over to 
visually inspect for scooters. Shawn noted that If you continue to see a surplus of 
scooters in the way, please let him know: Shawn.blackston@louisville.edu 

 
 

2. Concern about Unity Place blind spots for pedestrians.  Could there be either speed humps, 
better signage and/or a crosswalk especially for the alley that cuts up towards the SRC?   

a. Mike Materna with UPDC met with Glenn Gittings on Jan. 29th at Unity Place to discuss 
measures of safety. We reviewed the site and came up with suggested safety 
improvements, which Mike will connect, with our city road planners and the state to see 
if we can accelerate provisions for safety. 

 

 

Submitted by,   

S&F Chair Glenn Gittings 
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